
MEETING MINUTES 
LAKE COUNTY WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD 

June 2, 2021 @ 11:30 AM 
 

Board Roll Call 
 
Eric Barbe                                Brian Bontempo                 Carolyn O’Connor  
Sam Delzoppo              Carrie Dotson            Rich Mears 
Dan Findley                                 Gretchen Skok Disanto                          Scott Seaholm 
Suzanne Casar              Mike Matoney                                   Tim Flenner 
Terry Lazar                                       Marty Gareau              Eric Wachob                 
Robert J Dawson                          Dan Musacchio         
 
 
Others in Attendance 
 
Leslie Ryan, LCDJFS                Patrick Mohorcic, LCPA    Cory Vojack, ULA 
Bob Dawson, WDB                           Joel Dimare, LC Commissioners 
Shawn Douglas, LCDJFS     Vicki Thompson, T Miller    
 
Call to Order:  
 
Chairman Dawson called the meeting to order at 11:30AM using Zoom. 
 
Introductions: 
 
Bob Dawson gave a brief background on the Lake County Comprehensive Workforce Study including the 
scope of work, procurement process and the funding which came from a special grant: Business Team 
Expansion Funds.  He then introduced Vicki Thompson from Thomas P. Miller & Associates as a meeting 
cohost. 
 
Spotlight Presentation: 
 
WDB members received the complete study prior to the meeting and Ms. Thompson presented a very through 
PowerPoint on the study including a review of the foundational data, trends, observations, recommendations, 
and potential next steps. Following a brief discussion and questions, Bob Dawson thanked Vicki for her 
leadership on the project. Chairman Dawson said the Executive Committee would determine the next steps in 
the new program year. 
 
New Business: 
 
Chairman Dawson reported on the search for a new Workforce Director. Following his report, he introduced a 
motion that Cory Vojack be selected to be the new Workforce Director and to request his employment with the 
Board of Lake County Commissioners.  Scott Seaholm seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion 
passed without abstentions. 
 
Adjournment: 
 
There being no further business, Tim Flenner moved for adjournment at 12:45 PM. The motion was seconded 
by Eric Barbe and all were in  favor. 
 


